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Parish Council of Coleford 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Newsletter for May 
 

May is the month for the Annual Parish Council meeting, when we elect our Chair and Vice Chair 

along with allocating roles for each Councilor.  We were please that Cllr Ham agreed to stay on as 

Chair and Cllr Pearce as Vice Chair.  I’ve shared the list of Councillors and their roles below: 
 

Working Party    Lead Councilor Team members 

Playing Fields, Play areas & Pump Track Cllr Allen  Cllr Bell / Evans / Ham 
 

Environment & Cemetery   Cllr Evans  Cllr Allen / Paterson / Townsend / 

Moulding 
 

Allotments     Cllr Pearce  Cllr Ham / Moulding / Allen /  

Townsend plus an Allotment holder 
 

Finance, Pay Review    Cllr Townsend  Cllr Ham / Pearce / Bell / Moulding  

/ Clerk 
 

Small Grants     Cllr Banks  Cllr Pearce / Evans 

 

Lead / Link Councillors: 

Footpaths / Rights of Way   Cllr Swords 

Highways     Cllr Townsend / Pearce  

Open Spaces & Trees    Cllr Swords / Moulding / Allen 

Community Plan    Cllr Townsend / Bell / Paterson / Douglas-Burke 

Young People     Cllr Ham / Banks 

Climate      Cllr Moulding / Swords / Douglas-Burke 

Community Payback    Cllr Moulding / Cllr Swords 

 

Representatives: 

Local Community Network group  Cllr Pearce / Townsend (Cllr Pearce has voting rights) 

@ The Hub     Cllr Banks / Ham / Townsend 

Bishop Henderson School & Preschool Cllr Allen / Douglas-Burke 

Football Club(s) Representative   Cllr Allen 

PCSO Scheme     Cllr Banks / Evans 

Somerset Association of Local Councils Cllr Evans 

Quarry Liaison Group    Cllr Pearce / Bell / Townsend 

Mendip Country Practice Patients Group Cllr Townsend / Paterson / Douglas-Burke  

Parochial Church     Cllr Townsend  

 
So many Thank Yous 

During the Parish Council meeting the Chairman expressed thanks to: 

 

• Cllrs Banks and everyone involved with the Theatre Group who put on the excellent production of 

‘Keep Smiling Through’ to commemorate the 80th anniversary of VE Day. The feedback from those 

that attended was extremely positive with the bonus of raising funds for SSAFA the Armed Forces 

charity. 

 

Miss V Watts 

Clerk to the Council 

Tel: 07971 516916 / 01749 880428 

Email: clerk@colefordpc.org.uk  

Gallant Hill Farm 

Foxcote 

Radstock 

BA3 5YB 



Page 2 of 3 

• Cllr Banks, Swords and Townsend for organizing the installation and unveiling ceremony for the 

Unknown Woman in War.  This was a timely addition to the village during the 80th anniversary year 

of VE Day and acts as a fitting reminder of the part women played during wartime.  The silhouette 

has been very well received although there was disappointment that it was considerably smaller than 

the Tommy especially when they were both purchased from the Royal British Legion. 

 

• Cllr Pearce for his efforts in helping to set up the Community Shed for the village.  The first meeting 

with the new committee and interested parishioners will take place next week Tuesday 20th May 2025 

at the Hub starting @ 10am.  We wish them good luck with the group which we are sure will be a 

welcome addition to the village. 

 

A member of the public asked if the Parish Council if they could help to publicise the armchair aerobics 

class known as Fun, Fit and Fab and the Healthy Eating course (no charge to attend) which is currently 

being run by the village health connector.  Both classes would be of benefit to the health of many people in 

the village but are both under subscribed and in danger of folding.  It was agreed that Cllr Douglas would 

contact Mendip Country Practice to find out more about the courses, how they are currently promoted and 

how we might help support them in raising awareness.  Cllr Douglas-Burke to ask if they could provide a 

monthly report which could be shared at the Parish Council meetings to help promote such schemes. 

 

Parish Councilor vacancies 

We currently have 2 Councilor vacancies.   Are you passionate about Coleford?  

Do you want to help make a long-lasting change? Do you have innovative ideas for the council?  

Do you have concerns about a specific issue & want to do something about it? 

 

We need people from all backgrounds and experiences who reflect their community to put themselves 

forward for co-option to the Parish Council.  If you would like to find out more about the role of the 

Councillor and the work that the Council does, then please contact the Parish Clerk on 07971 516916 

or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk 
 

Somerset Council 

Somerset Councilor Barry Clarke had shared the detailed Somerset monthly report which is available with 

the minutes on the Parish Council website www.colefordpc.org.uk but he also added: 

 

• The figures stated within the Council Tax letters that Social Care costs were incorrectly stated at 66% 

when in fact they were 74%  

• Somerset Council are keen to enter into a reciprocal arrangement pairing with a town in Ukraine.  It 

was questioned whether this was a scheme which the Council could afford to enter into given its 

financial status. 

• It has become apparent that some Parish Councils have said that they will take on the responsibility 

for cutting Somerset owned grass but only if the asset is passed to them for £1.  Somerset Cllr Clarke 

said that Somerset Council had also agreed to pay the legal costs.  Cutting the grass when owned by 

the Parish doesn’t help the financial burden but does make it more palatable. 

• The LCN Highway group working party will reconvene 29th May from 2pm til 4pm.  They last met in 

February 2024. 

• Somerset Council are promoting the online system for reporting potholes and are encouraging 

members of the community to get involved and report direct via the website. 

• Has a new source of funding which he will share by email as it might be of interest to Coleford Parish 

Council. 

• Kier is contracted for maintaining the highway signs throughout the County but aren’t doing it.  Cllr 

Clarke will continue to press for action. 

 

Police report 

Last month three crimes were recorded which included theft, a drug offence and one for arson.  Regular 

patrols are taking place in the village, particularly in areas where reports of anti-social behaviour have been 

received, including Mackintosh View and the football club car park. The Parish Council has agreed with the 

PCSO that the gate at the entrance to Highbury Playing Field car park will be closed overnight for a period 

of time in an attempt to stop the anti-social behavior.   
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Youth report 

A detailed report had been provided from the YMCA who run the Coleford Youth Club which was 

informative and has been added to the Parish Council website for your perusal. 

 

The Rainier Appeal and Gladman application  

The appeal hearing will take place the 10th and 11 of June 2025.  It is disappointing to hear that Somerset 

Council have already made the decision that they will not be defending the appeal on the basis that the harm 

is now more than outweighed by the housing shortfall, which was updated in December. 

 

Many believe this development is not sustainable on the grounds of facilities, transport / road safety.  With 

the lack of accident data on record, the roads are deemed safe.  Advice had been sought from a Highway 

consultant recommended by CPRE on whether we are able to fight on the grounds of Highways knowing 

that there are multiple accidents that haven’t made it onto the official accident data records.  After 

considering the information on file, the consultant stated that there would be no merit in employing a 

consultant to fight the appeal as the Inspector was likely to concur with the previous findings. 

 

It was asked how we are going to represent ourselves at the appeal.  It was agreed that it was worth taking 

the angle that the cumulative effect of both applications would be too great.  It was also felt that we should 

highlight the importance of the inspector doing the highway inspection with a representative from the 

village.   

 

It was noted that a recent application in Beckington was deferred on the basis that there had been significant 

overspills of sewage into the neighbouring river, which totaled 853hours.  During 2024 Coleford 

experienced 98 overspills of sewage into the river which totaled a much higher 1441hrs in total.  During the 

planning process Wessex Water said that sewage was not considered an issue for the Rainier application yet 

for Gladman Wessex Water they said that restriction would be required as they could not accommodate the 

demand.  It is odd that there is such a discrepancy between the 2 applications. 

 

After discussion it was agreed that the Council would draft a brief for the appeal covering both the road 

safety concerns and questioning the sustainability in particular referencing the ongoing sewage issues which 

would be submitted to the Planning Inspectorate in writing and covered during the Councils opportunity to 

speak at the Appeal. 

 

Cllr Ham and Cllr Townsend would attend the appeal on the 10th and 11th June and encouraged the presence 

of other members of the council or community to also attend. 

 

Highways 

If you spot any potholes of issues on the roads through Coleford or the surrounding area please report them 

via the Somerset website at www.somerset.gov.uk/roads-travel-and-parking/report-a-problem-on-the-road/  

 

It’s extremely quick and easy to use and it appears that the issues are inspected promptly, so why not give it 

a go. 

 

Update on the Coleford Community Shed 

The meeting on Saturday 26th April was well attended and successful. A steering group was formed and 

they will hold their first meeting with the new Chairman on Tuesday the 20th May at The Hub, @ 10am.  

The Parish Council will now drop away as agreed and allow the group to stand alone.  Well done to 

everyone involved for getting this off the ground. 

 

Date of Next Parish Council Meetings:  

28th May 2025  Planning meeting 

14th June 2025  Parish Council meeting 

 

If you have any issues that you would like to bring to the Parish Council’s attention, please contact the 

Clerk on 07971 516916 or email clerk@colefordpc.org.uk  Check out the website www.colefordpc.org.uk 

 

Philip Ham 

Chairman of Coleford Parish Council 
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